
Town of Sunapee: Recreation Committee 
Meeting Minutes for February 11, 2020 

 

• In Attendance: Scott Blewit, Charleen Osborn, Dan Hayward, Melissa Trow 
 

• Meeting called to order: 5:31PM 
 

• Meeting Ended: 5:51PMM 
 

• 1 Policy Update took place during this meeting (highlighted). No votes took place 
 

1) Fitness Trail Update 
a. Celia spoke with the gym teachers, the town manager, some community 

members as well as the conservation commission to gather information  
b. It was determined that the land space where the fitness trail would be located is 

not conservation land (the land at Tilton Park). 
c. Celia was instructed by the town manager to get her proposal together for the 

March 23rd board of selectmen meeting 
d. Charleen stated that all the land that they are looking at is all Town of Sunapee 

land according to the tax map. The trail could be designed multiple different 
ways 

2) Basketball Update  
a. Regular season is over.  
b. The 5/6 boys is the only team moving onto postseason 
c. Scott stated that the season went very well and that the officials were great this 

season. 
d. Scott will get certificates and trophies to teams before Feb. vacation 
e. Open Gym to go through Feb. vacation  

3) Spring Sports Update 
a. Registration is now open for Tee Ball, Baseball, and Softball – Rec Desk is live 
b. The national softball league has issued a memo to local leagues that softball 

should not be advertised as just girls, it needs to be both boys and girls 
c. Baseball update was on the agenda but Tim was not present – tabled until next 

meeting 
4) General Updates  

a. Committee spoke about online registration and ease of access through both 
desktop and mobile. Charleen advised that it does not always come through or 
work on mobile. Scott is going to see if he can work something out.  

b. Melissa asked to make sure that we are including the registration link in email 
blasts  

c. Scott noted that if people use their credit cards on the new registration web 
page there will be an additional processing fee 

d. Scott stated that it will be up to the Recreation Department on where a Kiosk will 
go for the Kearsarge Ragged Mountain Greenway Trail 



e. Scott stated that the Skate Rink is getting good use, and that March will be a 
busy month / long meeting. He is working on the Newsletter.  


